
 

May 23, 2025 
 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole    
Chairman 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515  

 
The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515

 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
 
I am requesting funding for the Clark County Department of Aviation – Phase 2 to Reconstruct the 
Airfield Rescue and Fire Fighting Station at LAS Airport in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive 
funding for this project is the Clark County Department of Aviation, located at 5757 Wayne Newton 
Blvd., Las Vegas, Nevada 89119. The funding would be used to enable the Clark County Department of 
Aviation to bring the Airfield Rescue and Fire Fighting (ARFF) facilities at Harry Reid International 
Airport up to current Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) safety, operational, and environmental 
standards. The existing ARFF station has been in operation for more than 40 years and does not meet 
current standards. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will completely replace 
or reconfigure the existing 10-acre site. The result will be nearly 11,000 square-feet of living and 
operational spaces and just over 16,000 square-feet of apparatus bays, expanded from the existing 10,000 
square-feet, to make room for new trucks and all required equipment. The modernized ARFF facility will 
ensure the continuation of safe and efficient airport operations at Harry Reid International for years to 
come. 
 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 U.S.C. 
47100 et seq. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family. 
 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
 
      Susie Lee 
         Member of Congress 


